The District School Board of Indian River County met on January 13, 2015, at 9:30 a.m. The workshop was held in the Teacher Education Center located in the School District Office at the J.A. Thompson Administrative Center located at 1990 25th Street, Vero Beach, Florida 32960. District School Board Members attending were: Chairman Matthew McCain, Vice Chairman Charles G. Searcy, and Board Members: Claudia Jiménez, Dale Simchick, and Shawn R. Frost. Dr. Frances J. Adams, Superintendent of Schools; and Suzanne D'Agresta, School Board Attorney, were also present.

Policies and Student Progression Plan Workshop Minutes

- I. Workshop was called to order by Chairman McCain.
- II. Purpose of the Workshop Chairman McCain

 Dr. Adams stated that the morning workshop was to focus on the legislative changes to
 Board policies, as well as the changes to the Student Progression Plan. She said that the
 afternoon workshop would include a look at a new policy that does not have a number
 yet and would close with a PowerPoint on Student Achievement and Poverty.
- III. Board Policies Dr. Adams

Dr. Adams stated that the Board had before them a binder highlighting all of the changes being suggested, as well as Summary Points. The Board also had a small binder with the changes highlighted for the Student Progression Plan. Dr. Adams said that the presentation of changes would be covered in sections.

At the end of each section, time was allowed for discussion. Board Members spoke to the changes and made suggestions. Dr. Adams said that she would report back to the Board with the suggested changes.

- IV. Student Progression Plan Dr. Adams(Postponed until the afternoon workshop.)
- V. Adjournment Chairman McCain

With no further discussion, the workshop adjourned at approximately 11:52 a.m.